

# NEWSLETTER

Rainbow P-12 College is a Child Safe School

Issue 16- 31st May 2019

Rainbow P-12 College 17 Albert Street PO Box 223 Rainbow Vic 3424 P: 03 5395 1063 F: 03 5395 1192

E: rainbow.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au

# Principal's Report from Mr. Coffey

#### Student Voice!

This year, in addition to the annual Attitudes to School Survey, all of our teachers surveyed all of the students in their classes, to gain valuable feedback on the students' perspective on the quality of the educational program. Each teacher received feedback on their students' perspective on areas such as high expectations for every student, a supportive and productive learning environment and rigorous assessment practices and feedback. As a staff we shared the results from the first round of PIVOT surveys and all teachers will undertake the survey again towards the end of the year.

#### 2018 Annual Report to the School Community

School Council will present the 2018 Annual Report to the School Community at 7.30pm on Wednesday the 12th of June. The Annual Report is prepared to inform parents and the wider school community of the school's successes, activities and achievements throughout the year. Print copies of the 2018 Annual Report will be available at the front office, on the skoolbag app, on the website and you are welcome to attend the presentation evening in June.

#### **Parent Payments**

Many thanks to the families who have already fully paid their Parent Payments for this school year as it allows our school to best use our valuable school funding to provide opportunities for all students.

#### **Teacher Housing**

The four teacher flats on King Street are now for sale. Please contact North West Real estate for further information.

#### **School Council**

The next School Council meeting will be held on Wednesday the 12<sup>th</sup> of June after the presentation of the 2018 Annual Report. The Parents & Friends Meeting will be held on Monday the 3<sup>rd</sup> of June at 10:00 am in the multi-purpose building.

#### Office – First port of call

Parents, friends, contractors and visitors <u>PLEASE</u> enter via the school front office to sign in.

This is a requirement of the Department of Education.

#### Calendar 2019 - Term 2

Week 7

2nd-4<sup>th</sup> June Yr 10 -12 Cosi Trip

Mon 3<sup>rd</sup> June Parents & friends @10am

Week 8

Mon 10<sup>th</sup> June Queens Birthday (no school)

Wed 12<sup>th</sup> June GA<sup>-</sup>

School Council (Annual report)

Week 9

Mon 17<sup>th</sup> June GWR Cross Country
June 17<sup>th</sup> - 21<sup>st</sup> Student Led Conferences

Tue 18<sup>th</sup> June MARC van

Week 10

Mon 24<sup>th</sup> June Defence Force Visit

Tue 25<sup>th</sup> June Careers Expo

**Dates for Term 3** 

24<sup>th</sup> & 25<sup>th</sup> July 3/4 Camp

25<sup>th</sup> July Grade 2 sleepover

4<sup>th</sup> Aug Cluster day 19<sup>th</sup> & 20<sup>th</sup> Aug Production

30<sup>th</sup> Aug Cluster Aths @ Rainbow

## <u>Absences</u>

If your child/children are going to be absent or have been absent can parents/carers *please* use the skoolbag app, send a note or phone the College office on 53951063.

## <u>Please do not contact the class teacher re</u> <u>absences by phone, text or class dojo</u>

If no contact is made a phone call will be made to you if your children are absent.

Our absence co-ordinator Leonie Clarke is then able to enter the absence details which is a

requirement from the Education department.
Thank you

## Students of the Week



Senior school - Liam, Sarah, Ayla & Mikayla



Junior school - Back row Charlie, Front row Evan, Kolby and Kane

## MultiLit



Congratulations to Ruby on achieving 200 sight words and finishing MultiLit

## Here are the reasons for this week's awards

**Kolby** for displaying courage and grit to complete a very tricky writing activity

**Kane** for persisting to maintain his self-control in all learning areas, and extending his learning in

Maths (social intelligence, self-control, respect, grit)

**Evan** for applying his knowledge in Maths and working hard (curiosity, grit)

**Charlie** for always persisting, particularly in sport (grit)

Ayla for being so welcoming to Will last week, demonstrating empathy and understanding in her

interactions with him (social intelligence, respect, cooperation)

**Sarah** for offering to feed the calves over the weekend, despite not being in the Ag & Hort class

(respect, cooperation)

Mikayla & for excellent leadership in their role as school captains, always leading by

**Liam** example (self-control, respect, cooperation)

# We asked our students to tell us what they think!

This week the students from Grade 4 to Year 12 completed the Attitudes to School Survey. We value student voice as a means to improving student **engagement**, **wellbeing**, **and quality instruction**, **and conducted** the survey to find out what your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to School Survey is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education and Training to assist schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school. Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's schooling experience. The survey results will be reported back to the school before the end of term 2. All survey data that is made available in reports is for groups of students only so that no individual student can be identified. Data suppression rules are used for schools with low student numbers per year level.

# Asthma, Anaphylaxis and Allergic Reactions forms

If your child has any of the above medical conditions they need a plan which is to filled out by a Doctor.

If you require a form or wish to check if your current form is out of date, can you please contact Leonie Clarke at the College.

#### <u>Uniform</u>

Can parents/carers please make sure that your children are in correct school uniform. Correct footwear is black shoes. With the arrival of winter please also make sure that students are dressed appropriately.

Coats, vests and hats can be worn to and from school and at lunch & recess. If students are not in uniform can you please send a note explaining the reason.

# MALLEE MAGIC Due to popular demand

The end of the financial year uniform sale will continue until the 15th of June 30% off ALL uniform in stock

# A week in the life of Rainbow P-12 College

A visual summary of the last week through the lens of Mrs P's camera! Our Golf Clinic (Grades 3-6)



All listening closely to instructions



A very pensive Miss Teasdale



Millie looks like she has her dad's swing!



Mrs Gregory looking like an expert!



**Budding golfers galore** 



Baxter concentrating on his technique



The 5/6 class ready for action



Amaya & Giaan as only they can!



Miss Spence loving her golf experience





Tony making sure they have the correct grip



# **Canteen Roster 2019**

<u>June</u>

Mon 3 M. Ismay
Wed 5 K. Preston
Frid 7 B. Eckermann

Mon 10 Queens Birthday Holiday

Wed 12 C. Roll

Fri 14 T. Gould/ A. J. Heinrich

Mon 17 C. Saul/ S. Coyne

Wed 19 N. Leach Fri 21 A. Riordan

Mon 24 S. Perkins Wed 26 J. Fuller

Fri 28 N. Kruger/ E. Clarke

Term 3

<u>July</u>

Mon 15 G. O'Halloran

Wed 17 A. Ey

Fri 19 K. Weir/ C. Fisher

Mon 22 E. Staples Wed 24 R. Bastin Fri 26 J. Thomas

Mon 29 J. James/ M. Zadow

Wed 31 R. Richards

Aug

Fri 2nd L. Heinrich/ N. Eckermann

Mon 5 C. Saul/ S. Coyne

Wed 7 C. Roll Fri 9 A. Riordan

Mon 12 K. McKenzie Wed 14 S. Clark Fri 16 J. Keller

Mon 19 E. Eckermann Wed 21 D. Camilleri

Fri 23 R. Clugston/ R. Keller

Mon 26 C. Petschel
Wed 28 C. Cocks
Fri 30 B. Eckermann

### **Canteen Emergency Workers**

Lauren Heinrich (Wed & Fri only) 0459363319 Kim Kajewski 0448352251 Debbie Lowe 0488115973

Please contact the above emergency workers if you are unable to do your canteen duty or arrange a swap with another person on the roster

\$20 is to be paid to the emergency worker.

Canteen operating days are Monday, Wednesday & Friday. Senior students have access to the sandwich toasters & microwave 5 days a week



# Tissues

It's that time of year again where the sniffles, coughs and colds appear, so to be ready we would appreciate it if every family would supply a box of tissues to be used in the classrooms.

Thank you





# Shake Rattle and READ



3rd June Playgroup

10th June no SRRR - Public holiday

11th June Playgroup

17th June SRRR @ Hospital

18th June Playgroup

24th June Playgroup

Don't forget your reading bags